Walkers delighted after smashing charity fundraising target
Tuesday, 4 July 2017 
A team of health workers who wanted to lose pounds ended up gaining pounds – and they couldn’t be happier about it.
 
[image: Dom Squad 1]Nicknamed the Dom Squad, they are six colleagues working in the medicines management team for domiciliary care in Neath and Port Talbot.
 
The Dom Squad (l-r): Jane Chilvers, Donna Jones, Eithwen Morgan, Terry Saunders, Rachel Davies and Hannah Waters
 
They wanted to improve their fitness and set themselves a walking challenge to help get into shape.
 
Domiciliary care involves supporting people to live in their own homes, and an important part of this is helping to ensure their medicines are being managed well.
 
As part of this work the team is often in contact with those with dementia as well as their families and carers. So the Neath-based colleagues decided to raise awareness and money at the same time as getting into shape.
 
The result was a half-marathon walk in the scenic Afan Valley, with proceeds going to the Alzheimer’s Society.
 
Jane Chilvers, Donna Jones, Eithwen Morgan, Terry Saunders, Rachel Davies and Hannah Waters set up a JustGiving page with the aim for raising £1,000 for the charity.
 
The walk took place in April and was preceded by a cake sale for colleagues which the team hosted in their base in Cimla Hospital.
 
Now all the money has come in and been counted – and the Dom Squad have sailed past their original target.
 
Medicines management nurse Donna Jones said: “Thanks to the generosity of our supporters we managed to smash our initial goal of £1,000 to raise a whopping £2,504.90.
 
“We feel proud of our achievement in meeting our challenge to complete the 13-mile walk as a team.
 
[image: Dom Squad 2]“And we’re delighted to have raised a decent amount of money for the Alzheimer’s Society, as well as hopefully raising awareness of the condition.”
 
Right: The team are joined by Alzheimer’s Society community fundraiser Chris Stokes for the cake sale – who also joined them for the final stage of the walk (see picture below)
 
The walkers set out from Rhyslyn and walked along the Afan Argoed track to Cymmer and back – then continued to Cwmavon for a celebratory lunch.
 
Donna said: “Alzheimer’s Society community fundraiser Chris Stokes was a great support to us.
 
[image: Dom Squad 3]“Chris even joined us to walk the last three miles and kept our spirits high when we were starting to flag.”
 
The Dom Squad are now looking to stage an annual fundraising event.
 
Donna added: “We got a lot out of it and feel great to have supported such a good cause.”
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